Dr. and Mrs. Don Carlos Peete, 3717 Belleview, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Don and Alice:

Thanks, Don, for writing me regarding the electrocardiogram. I know how busy you are, and if you hadn't written me at all the responsibility was mine to get in touch with you. I am glad that there is a definite increase in cardiac tone. It wasn't the thought that I had in resigning to save that old ticker, but I just thought I would like to play a little more golf than I have had opportunity to do, and just sort of not take myself too seriously.

It was wonderful of you to take your time from your busy schedule to do this for me, and again I say that I appreciate it very much.

We are looking forward to seeing Bobby and Jean after the end of this month as I understand the next month they will have a little free time so that they can get off over night, at least, on week-ends. This month we have not seen them at all.

I am getting ready to write another Jayhawk Rebounds. In fact, I am going to do it in the morning. The draft board meets from 10 to 12, but I just saw the chairman, Ogden Jones, and we are going to meet at 8:15 and we hope to get through at 9 o'clock, so I will try to start it in the morning. I have been wanting to get this done before the end of the month, and this seems to me about the only chance I will have to at least get it started.

This afternoon over KFKU I just finished a book review of "Yea! Wildoats!", by John R. Tunis. I am sending you a copy of the review, and am sending the book to Don, Jr., to read. I think he may enjoy it, and maybe Sammy Lou will like it. This fellow Tunis is the man who wrote The Great God Football, Debunking College Sport, for Harpers, and he also wrote for Harpers, Badminton, the Fastest Growing Game in the World. I challenged him on it and he came to Lawrence and we had quite a time. So I see he is taking up basketball in a big way and hasn't written a story on badminton yet. I laughed and told Mrs. Hulteen that I noticed he hadn't written a book on badminton - "Yea! Birdies!" Anyhow, I hope that Tunis likes the article. It was on the book review section under the auspices of the English Department, by Professor John Hankins. He asked me to do it.

After you have finished with the book, will you kindly mail it back to me here at the University?